
 

  
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Imperial County Environmental Health Division 

Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) 
 

Proposed Solid Waste Facility Permit Revision for the 
DESERT VALLEY COMPANY MONOFILL 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in compliance with Section 21660.2 of Title 27 of the California 
Code of Regulations that the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) will be conducting an informational 
meeting regarding a proposed solid waste facility permit revision for the Monofill Facility (SWIS 
No. 13-AA-0022) located at 3301 West Highway 86, Brawley, CA, 92227 (about 13 miles, east of 
Westmorland, on Hwy. 86)..  

 
Date:      April 23, 2025 
Time:    3:30 P.M. – 4:30 P.M.  
Location:  Imperial County Public Health Training Center 

935 Broadway, El Centro, California 
  

Purpose:  The meeting is being held to provide information about a proposed revision to the Solid 
Waste Facility Permit for the Desert Valley Company Monofill.  The public will be offered the 
opportunity to comment and to ask the LEA questions about the application package that was 
accepted for filing on April 3, 2025.  The LEA’s preliminary determination is that the proposed 
changes require a permit revision.  A summary of comments from the informational meeting and 
any written public comments received by the LEA prior to the meeting will be included with the 
permit revision application package submitted to the California Department of Resources, 
Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) for consideration.   
 
Project Location: Desert Valley Company Monofill 
   3301 West Highway 86, Brawley, CA, 92227 

 

Facility Operator: CalEnergy 
   7030 Gentry Road, Calipatria, CA 92233 
   Osvaldo Flores 

Tel.: 760-348-4000 
 

Project Description:  The proposed permit revision reflects the following changes to the design 
and operation of the Desert Valley Company Monofill: 

• Increase in permitted disposal footprint from 28.9 acres to 62 acres. 
• Increase in expected closure date from 2025 to 2053. 
• Increase in the maximum elevation of the landfill from 59’ below average sea level to 

55’ below average sea level.  
 

Additional information: A copy of the permit revision application package is available for review  at 
the office of the Imperial County Environmental Health Division (LEA), located at, 797 W. Main 
Street, Suite B, in El Centro, California during regular business hours.  
 



 
 
 
 
Public comments regarding the proposed solid waste facility permit revisions may be provided 
to the LEA at the informational meeting or may be submitted by e-mail or by mail to the address 
listed below prior to April 23, 2025. 
 

Imperial County Environmental Health Division 
Local Enforcement Agency 
797 Main Street, Suite B 
El Centro, CA 92243 

 LEA Contact:  Alphonso Andrade 
   AlphonsoAndrade@co.imperial.ca.us 
   (442) 265-1888 

 
  
Appeals Process Information: For information on the appeals process pursuant to Section 44307 
of the Public Resources Code Section, please contact the Local Enforcement Agency.     
 
Meeting Location:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Este aviso está disponible en español en: www.icph.org/environmental-health 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


